
SESSION OF 2012

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2546

As Amended by House Committee on Local 
Government

Brief*

HB 2546 would transfer the Horton Armory property from 
the Kansas military board to the City of Horton.  This transfer 
would be at no cost to the City of Horton.

Background

Representative Garber and the City Attorney for Horton 
testified  in  favor  of  the  bill.  There  were  no  opponents  or 
neutral testimony. The testimony stated that when the Kansas 
National  Guard Armories were closed,  most  armories were 
transferred to their respective cities.  The exception was the 
Horton Armory, because of how the Horton Armory originally 
was transferred to the military board.  Originally,  the Horton 
Armory  property  was  transferred  from a  private  citizen.  In 
order to legally transfer the Horton Armory property to the city, 
the military board needs legislative authority.  

The House Local Government Committee amended the 
bill to change the word "sale" in line 25 to "transfer" to reflect 
the fact that no sale is taking place in this transaction.

According to the fiscal note prepared by the Division of 
the Budget, this transfer would have no fiscal effect.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


